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Dear Petitioner: 

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Title 10, 

United States Code, Section 1552.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied. 

 

Although your application was not filed in a timely manner, the Board found it in the interest of 

justice to waive the statute of limitations and consider your application on its merits.  A three-

member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 25 

October 2021.  The names and votes of the panel members will be furnished upon request.  Your 

allegations of error or injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative regulations and 

procedures applicable to the proceedings of the Board.  Documentary material considered by the 

Board consisted of your application together with all material submitted in support thereof, 

relevant portions of your naval record, applicable statutes, regulations, and policies, to include 

the 25 July 2018 guidance from the Under Secretary of Defense for Personnel and Readiness 

regarding equity, injustice or clemency determinations (Wilkie Memo). 

 

You enlisted in the U.S. Marine Corps and began a period of active duty on 2 October 1972.  On 

23 July 1973, you received your first nonjudicial punishment (NJP) for being derelict in the 

performance of your duties.  On 27 July 1973, you received a second NJP for unlawfully trying to 

obtain $3.00 and for threatening to cause bodily harm.  On 6 February 1974, you received a third 

NJP for being disrespectful in language.  On 26 August 1974, you received a fourth NJP for 

disobeying a lawful order from rifle range military police and for violating a written order by 

wearing your utility uniform as a liberty uniform.  On 20 June 1975, you were convicted at a 

General Court-Martial (GCM) for larceny of government property and for unlawfully entering the 

rifle range dinning facility with intent to commit larceny.  You were sentenced to confinement at 

hard labor for 18 months, forfeiture of $200.00 pay per month for 18 months, reduction in rank to 

E-1, and to be discharged with a bad conduct discharge (BCD) characterization of service.  On 15 

September 1975, the Convening Authority approved your sentence with the exception of your 

confinement at hard labor, which was approved for 63 days vice 18 months.  On 24 February 






